
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Jeff Schilz <jschilz@jsmgtgroup.com>

Date: 8/31/2016 5:50:41 PM
Subject: RE: Child Support Project

Jeff,
 
Thank you for reaching out.  Sure – I am free Thursday early morning and most of the afternoon.  I am tied up 
10-10:30 and 1-2.  Otherwise I am open.  Please let me know what time is convenient for you.
 
Richele
 
From: Jeff Schilz [mailto:jschilz@jsmgtgroup.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2016 3:41 PM

To: Taylor, Richele

Subject: Re: Child Support Project
 
Richele:
 
Is there a good time that I can give you a call over the next few days.  I just want to touch base following the 
meeting last week.
 
Thanks!
 
Jeff
 
On Thu, Aug 25, 2016 at 5:06 PM, Taylor, Richele <RicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
Thanks Swati.  Jeff my contact info is below.
 
Richele
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
 
Safe Place SC – www.safeplaceSC.sc.gov
 
 
 
From: Patel, Swati 

Sent: Tuesday, August 23, 2016 8:48 PM

To: Jeff Schilz; Taylor, Richele

Subject: Re: Child Support Project
 
Richele meet Jeff, who is a friend of the administration and is working with Xerox on this project. He has been 
one of our points of contact for Xerox and can be yours going forward. 
 
Swati 


Sent from my iPhone
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On Aug 23, 2016, at 6:34 PM, Jeff Schilz <jschilz@jsmgtgroup.com> wrote:

Swati:
 
Would you forward this to Richele?  I don't have her email yet.
 
Richele:
 
Since y'all are having the meeting with the DSS team and Xerox on the Child Support 
project later this week I wanted to touch base and let you know who is going to be 
attending the meeting for Xerox.
 
Dave Amoriell, who is chief operating officer of the Public Sector Business Group for 
Xerox Services. The Public Sector group provides business process outsourcing and 
information technology solutions to government, transportation and education customers 
worldwide. He was named to this position in June 2014 and appointed a corporate vice 
president of Xerox in February 2012.
 
Don Hubicki, Group President State Government Services Division, who works for Dave.
 
Michele Cahn, who is President Xerox Global Government Affairs and Philanthropy and 
met with the Governor and Ursula Burns XRX CEO at the White House about a year ago 
on this issue when it was stuck at CMS. They had a pleasant exchange and follow up 
conversation.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions prior to the meeting. I won't be able to 
attend the meeting, but will be happy to chat next week if you'd like on any follow up 
issues.
 
Thanks.
 
Jeff
 
--
Jeff Schilz
JS Management Group
jschilz@jsmgtgroup.com
(864) 915-6838

 
--
Jeff Schilz
JS Management Group
jschilz@jsmgtgroup.com
(864) 915-6838
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